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On	the	Front	Cover	
The	Shade	Tree	A's	gathered	at	Richard's	garage	for	a	
Saturday	Technical	Session	on	safety.	Photo	by	Robbie	
Jones.	
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OFF	THE	RUNNING	BOARD	
Jim	McPherson	-	President	

	
At	 the	 July	meeting	 Robbie	 Jones	 presented	 a	
very	 professional,	 well	 thought	 out,	 and	
illustrated	 program	 on	 installing	 seat	 belts	 in	
slant	 windshield	 Fordor	 sedans.	 Then	 he	
brought	his	Model	A	to	the	Tech	Session	for	us	
to	see	the	installation.	THANKS	Robbie.		
	
The	 August	meeting	 will	 be	 held	 at	 Sconyer's	
Bar-B-Que	on	THURSDAY	the	18th	at	6:00	PM.	
We	 will	 be	 upstairs	 in	 the	 large	 room.	 Tour	
Director	 Charlie	 Weaver	 has	 arranged	 a	
breakfast	tour	for	us	on	Saturday	August	27th.	
We	will	meet	at	the	Food	Lion	on	Belair	Road	at	
9:00	 AM	 and	 tour	 to	 the	 Cracker	 Barrel	
Restaurant	for	breakfast.	After	breakfast	we	will	
tour	to	the	new	Northern	Tool	store	to	stock	up	
on	all	the	supplies	we	need	to	keep	our	Model	
A's	in	top	running	condition.	I	hope	to	see	you	at	
both	of	these	gatherings.	
	
The	 July	Tech	 Session	was	well	 attended	with	
four	Model	A's	undergoing	a	safety	 inspection.	
Several	possible	problems	were	evaluated	and	
remedies	or	repairs	discussed	on	several	other	
Model	A's.	If	you	have	an	issue	with	your	Model	
A,	you	do	not	have	to	bring	it	to	a	Tech	Session	
for	assistance.	That	is	not	always	possible.	You	
can	 notify	 any	 Board	 Member	 that	 you	 need	
assistance,	 and	 we	 can	 come	 to	 your	 shop.	
THANKS	 to	 Sheila	 for	 preparing	 lunch	 for	 the	
hungry	group.	
	
Jim	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	

MEETING	MINUTES	
July	11,	2022	

Richard’s	Garage 	
Respectfully	submitted:	Frank	Knapp	–	Secretary	
	
The	monthly	meeting	of	The	Shade	Tree	A’s	was	
held	July	11,	2022	in	the	clubhouse	meeting	room	
at	 Richard	 Dunevent’s	 garage.	 President	 Jim	
McPherson	 brought	 the	 meeting	 to	 order	
promptly	at	7:00	P.M.	Twenty-four	members	and	
two	guests	were	in	attendance.		
	
President:	
President	 Jim	 introduced	our	 guests,	 Sandy	 and	
Bob	 Reis,	 who	 live	 in	 Fort	 Myers,	 Florida	 but	
spend	much	of	their	summer	in	the	Augusta	area.	
Bob	and	Sandy	own	a	29’	Blindback	Fordor.		
	
Vice	President:		
John	 Neumar	 reminded	 members	 our	 Annual	
Supper	 Meeting	 will	 be	 held	 Thursday,	 August	
18th	at	Sconyer’s	Bar-B-Que	restaurant.	John	also	
encouraged	 all	 to	 attend	 our	 next	 Saturday	
Technical	Session	to	be	held	at	Richard’s	garage	
July	23rd.	
	
Treasurer:	
Stuart	 Smith	 reported	 our	 Treasury	 remains	
unchanged.	 No	 deposits	 or	 withdrawals	 were	
made	resulting	in	the	exact	balance	as	last	month.		
																																																																																																																																																																																					
A	motion	was	made	from	the	floor	to	accept	the	
Treasurer's	Report	and	June	Minutes	as	published	
in	The	Newsletter.	That	motion	received	a	second	
and	was	passed	by	unanimous	vote.		
	
National	Director:	
Matt	Barrett	had	nothing	major	to	report.	
																																																																																																																																																																																														
	

Continued	on	next	page	 	

MONTHLY	MEETING	TIME	&	LOCATION	
Meetings	are	held	on	the	second	Monday	of	each	
month	 at	 Richard	 Dunevent’s	 garage,	 4338	
Owens	Road,	Evans,	Georgia.	Meetings	begin	at	
7:00	PM	and	are	followed	by	refreshments.		
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MEETING	MINUTES	
Continued	

	
Newsletter	Editor:																																																																																																				
Robbie	 Jones	 explained	 he	 often	 receives	 the	
MAFCA	 President’s	 Letter	 too	 late	 to	 be	
published	 in	 our	 newsletter.	 However,	 it	 is	
always	included	the	following	month.			
	
Show	&	Tell:														
Abbie	Prince	passed	around	what	remained	of	
his	 oil	 pump	 distributor	 drive	 gear.	 The	 “end	
tab”	had	completely	sheared	off	leaving	the	oil	
pump	 inoperable.	 Dan	 Perla	 brought	 along	 a	
30/31	 hubcap	 labeled	 “FOOL”	 instead	 of	
“FORD”	 which	 was	 hardly	 noticeable	 without	
closer	 inspection.	 Interesting	 item!	 Also,	
according	to	Dan,	Steve	Teal	has	his	30/31	AA	
Fire	Truck	up	for	sale.		Anyone	interested,	give	
Steve	a	call	at	(407)-325-5682.	
	
Jim	McPherson	 informed	 the	 group	 of	 a	 1930	
Coupe	for	sale	in	Aiken.	For	more	information,	
contact	Jim.	
	
Tour	Director:																																																																																																			
Charlie	 Weaver	 announced	 our	 August	
“Breakfast	 Tour”	 will	 take	 place	 on	 Saturday,	
August,	 27th.	 Members	 will	 gather	 at	 Cracker	
Barrel	 for	 breakfast	 then	 tour	 on	 to	 the	 new	
Northern	 Tool	 +	 Equipment	 Store	 located	 on	
Mason	McKnight	Parkway.	More	details	will	be	
available	as	the	tour	date	nears.	
	
Old	Business:		
President	Jim	announced	The	Low	Country	A’s	
plan	 to	 meet	 at	 Riverbridge	 State	 Park	 in	
September	 has	 been	 postponed	 and	 will	 be	
rescheduled	 sometime	 in	 2023.	 Andy	 Morse	
reported	 on	 our	 recent	 tour	 to	 The	 Trenton	
Peach	Parade	held	Saturday	June,	18th.	Several	
STA	members	participated	including	Andy,	Jim		
	
	
	

	

	
	
	
McPherson,	 Richard	 Dunevent,	 John	 Buchanan	
and	Charlie	Weaver	Sr.	No	doubt	a	good	time	was	
had	by	all!	
.	
New	Business:	
No	new	business	was	brought	to	the	floor.	
	
Technical	Program:	
Robbie	 Jones	 treated	 the	 group	 to	 another	
excellent	program	on	Installation	of	Seat	Belts	in	
the	 Model	 A.	 His	 slide	 presentation	 included	
several	very	detailed	pictures	of	how	he	installed	
this	very	important	safety	feature	in	both	his	31’	
Coupe	and	Slant	Window	Fordor.	Definitely	a	very	
interesting	 and	 informative	 program.	 Thanks	
Robbie!	
	
There	being	no	further	business,	the	meeting	was	
adjourned	 at	 7:48	P.M.	 after	which	 a	 refreshing	
array	 of	 ice-cream,	 cake	 and	 soft	 drinks	 were	
provided	by	Robbie	Jones	and	Sheila	McPherson.	
Delicious	as	usual!	Thanks.	
	
	
 	

 
Page 24   Script       News May, 2022 

Tech Tip - 
                        - from Terry Jarema 
When installing a pressure plate and clutch, make sure the fingers are adjusted to 5/8”. This 
makes sure to release the clutch with pedal travel. It will also stop clutch chatter if one finer is 
out of adjustment. I made a simple gauge to check. If needed, cut nut crimp with Dremel and a 

cut-off wheel. Adjust to 5/8”. Take a small chisel with flattened 
corner and relock nuts. Before installing, disconnect clutch arm and readjust after assembly is 
done. 
If you have a “tech tip”, I know the membership would like for you to share it. And I know 
some of the members’ articles have appeared in other clubs’ newsletters. A good pat on the 
back! 

I never wish death upon 
anybody who wrongs me. 
I wish sudden, explosive 
diarrhea while on a date, 
with frequent sneezes! 
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CLUB	CALENDAR	

 

Shade	Tree	A's	Events	
August	
18	 Shade	Tree	A’s	Annual	Supper,	6:00	PM,	Sconyer's	Bar-B-Que	
27					 Saturday	Breakfast	and	Tour	to	the	new	Northern	Tool	store.	Meet	at	the	Food	Lion	on	

Belair	Road	at	9	o'clock	and	tour	to	the	Cracker	Barrel	Restaurant	for	breakfast.	Then	
tour	the	short	distance	to	the	new	Northern	Tool	store	(120	Mason	McKnight	Jr.	Pkwy).	

September	
12	 Shade	Tree	A’s	Meeting,	7:00	PM,	Richard’s	garage	(Technical	Program	-	TriCo	Wiper	

Motor-Inside	and	Out,	presented	by	Dan	Perla)	
17	 International	Model	A	Ford	Day,	the	Shade	Tree	A's	will	participate	in	the	Polish	N	Parts	

Car	Show	(see	below),	meetup	and	driving	details	later	
October	
10	 Shade	Tree	A’s	Meeting,	7:00	PM,	Richard’s	garage	(Technical	Program	-	TBA)	
22					 Saturday	Technical	Session	-	Shade	Tree	A's	Club	Swap	Meet,	8:00	AM	to	2:00	PM,	at	

Andrew	Morse's	shop,	1818	Augusta	Hwy	(Hwy	278),	Dearing,	GA.	Lunch	will	be	served.	
Rain	date	October	29.	

	
Every	Wednesday	at	11:30	
Join	the	Shade	Tree	A's	for	lunch	at	Cicis	Pizza	on	Wheeler	Road	

	
TBA	-	To	Be	Announced	

Other	Events	of	Interest	
August	
13		 Model	A	Swap	Meet,	112	Wisdomwood	Rd,	Montgomery,	AL.	No	admission	or	space	fee.	

Contact:	Dennis	Leatherwood,	334-669-4006.	Hosted	by	the	Central	Alabama	Model	A	
Club	

September	
24	 3rd	Annual	Model	A	Yard	Sale,	120	Stokes	Rd,	Greenwood,	SC.	Hosted	by	Warren	

Reynolds	
24	 Palmetto	A's	and	Low	Country	A's	lunchtime	IMAD	celebration	at	the	Lone	Star	BBQ	

restaurant,	2212	State	Park	Road,	Santee,	SC.		Contact	John	Cockerill	by	September	17	if	
you	plan	to	attend.	

17	 Polish	N	Parts	Car	Show,	9	AM	to	3	PM,	James	Brown	Arena	7th	street	parking	lot	(rain	
date	September	18)	

December	
5-8	 2022	Model	A	Ford	Club	of	America	National	Awards	Banquet,	Golden,	CO	
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ANNOUNCEMENTS	
	

Shade	Tree	A’s	Member	
News	

•	 Montie	Knapp	is	recovering	from	a	recent	
illness.	Please	keep	her	in	your	thoughts	and	
prayers	for	a	speedy	recovery.	

	
	
	
	

Send	items	for	Shade	Tree	A’s	Member	News	to:	
newsletter@ShadeTreeAs.org	

	

 
 
 
	 	

Refreshment	
Schedule	

	
	
	
	
August	
No	refreshments	needed	
September	
Frank	Knapp,	Richard	Dunevent,	
Darrell	Henderson	
October	
Charlie	Weaver	Sr.	and	Charlie	
Weaver	Jr.	

August	
Birthdays	

	
2	 Abbie	Prince	
7	 Deborah	Fuller	
11	 Sheila	McPherson	
16	 Henry	Jones	
25	 Dan	Snider	
30	 Darren	Riley	
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ANNOUNCEMENTS	
		

MAFFI	Newsletter	Minute	-	July	2022	
	
There	were	some	statements	made	at	the	Morgantown,	PA	MARC	National	Meet	that	because	Model	A	
Days	had	been	made	a	2-day	event	there	was	some	additional	interest	in	attending.		Here	is	something	
for	people	who	think	along	those	lines.		If	you	would	be	interested	in	a	3-day	event	start	your	visit	to	the	
Gilmore	at	Hickory	Corners,	MI	on	the	Thursday	September	15th.	 	This	is	the	day	before	Model	A	Days	
starts.		The	Durant	Motors	Automobile	Clubs	Central	Region	will	have	a	group	tour	to	the	Gilmore	campus	
on	this	day.	 	Their	group	of	30-40	people	will	bring	15-20	Supported	Cars	(Durant,	Star,	Rugby,	Flint,	
Frontenac,	De	Vaux,	Dort	and	Durant	era	Locomobiles	and	Continentals)	onto	the	campus.	 	Their	visit	
will	last	about	4-5	hours	(10	or	11	am	to	3	pm).	



Shade Tree A’s Newsletter 
August	2022	 Volume	49	 Number	8	
	
 

Page	8	

ANNOUNCEMENTS	
	

 
 

 
 

August 2022 
 

 
 
 
 

 
It has been fun to watch MAFCA Grow this year. In April we approved the “Almost 

Heaven A’s” serving West Virginia and the “Southwest Model A’s” Special Interest Group 
in Albuquerque, New Mexico. The Southwest A’s was formed to host our 2024 National 
Convention. In June, we welcomed the “Oklahoma Model A Restorers Group” serving the 
Oklahoma City area. The process of starting a new chapter is quite easy. The basics are to 
bring five enthusiastic members of MAFCA together with a vision and desire to have a club. 
You then apply to the National Club for approval. Our Chapter Coordinator, Robert Bullard 
will be happy to assist you. I would like to invite you to start a chapter in your area.  
  

There are numerous benefits to membership in MAFCA. We can all agree that the 
Restorer Magazine is one of the finest publications available. We strive to provide fresh 
publications to the membership. Our latest offering in the How to Restore your Model A 
Series is Volume 10. Volume 10 is a collection of the best technical articles from our 
Restorer Magazine. This book sets a new standard for the series printed in full color. I have 
just purchased my copy and my impression is that it is the finest MAFCA publication to 
date. Look for the ad in this issue for more information. Please order yours today.  
  

Watch your mail for information about our upcoming election for the 2022-2023 
Board of Directors. There will be five new directors elected. Please support the candidates 
that you feel will best represent you. And vote early. 
  

I would like to thank you all for the support you have given me this year. Our board 
is working hard to provide you with help with your club activities and technical problems 
with your cars. Remember that you can join our Facebook page, Model A Ford Club of 
America for help from our knowledgeable membership. Ed Tolman, our Technical Director 
has teamed up with Paul Shinn to provide you with another source of help. Send an email 
with your tech questions to Modelatechquestions@gmail.com.  
 

As always, I am happy to help you. Please feel free to send me an email at 
president@mafca.com.   
 
Happy Motoring, Jay McCord 
 

 

Message	from	the	MAFCA	President	
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RECENT	EVENTS	
	Saturday	Technical	Session	

Safety	Inspection	of	Your	Model	A		
	(Story	and	photos	by	Robbie	Jones)	

	
The	Shade	Tree	A's	gathered	at	Richard's	garage	for	a	Saturday	Technical	Session	on	safety.	Several	cars	
were	 inspected	 for	 safety	 items	 such	 as	 brakes,	 tires,	 lights,	 electrical	 wiring,	 etc.	 Teams	 of	 two	
evaluated	the	cars	using	the	checklist	shown	on	the	next	page.	Lunch	was	provided	by	the	Club	and	
prepared	by	Sheila	McPherson.	Thanks	Sheila	for	feeding	the	hungry	crowd.	
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Car Owner

tr Brake pedal travel
il Bent Brake rods
tr Missing cotter pins
fl Parkinq Brake

tr Loose or bent spokes
tl Cracks
tr Rust
tr Chaffed valve stem

ust System (gasketsrclarnps)
tr Manifold
tr Exhaust pipe
r Muffler

tr Battery cables
tr Ignition to distributor
tl Sparkplug
tl Loose connections
tl Frayed or chaffed insulation

tr Headlights
E raillights

tr Pitman/Steering arms
I Loose king pins
tr Missing cotter pins
tl Bent tie rod and dra

Inspection Disclaimer
Inspection of any Shade Tree A member's automobile(s) ls strictly voluntary. The inspection does not reflect a consensus of the
membership and, therefore, the membership is not liable for the outcome of the inspection. The inspection is merely a tool for
the owner to determine the mechanical/maintenance conditions of the automobile. The inspection team is made up of members
of the Shade Tree a's who voluntarily assist in determining a guideline for items that may need attention.

The inspection team and Shade Tree As do not make any representation or warranty, expressed or implied with respect to the
accuracy of tie information or opinion reflected in the check list. Furthermore, any use of or reliance upon the criteria is used
at your own risk and neither the inspection team nor Shade Tree A's shall be liable for any damage or injury, of whatever nature,
incurred by any person arising as a result of utilization (repairs and/or costs) from the outcome of this inspection.

Signature of Car Owner

Signature of Inspection Team Member

Date

Needs ltem Apparently Needs
OK tIrlslrIlI. OK Attention

Brakes [ires

Wheels

Cooling system
tr Leaks

Wiring (primary)

Fan Belt
rl

Instrument Panel
tl Speedometert0dometer 

i

LighE
lnsurance

tr Current
Registration

tr Current
lotn*t

Steering

Saturday	Technical	Session	
Safety	Inspection	of	Your	Model	A		

(Continued)	
.			
	 	



Shade Tree A’s Newsletter 
August	2022	 Volume	49	 Number	8	
	
 

Page	12	

MODEL	A	ERA	FASHION	AND	STYLE	

A Stitch in Time ……                  http://www.mafca.com  May 2022 

 

 
A Stitch in Time….. 

Diann Eason, Era Fashion Committee 
Model A Ford Club of Colorado 

 
Fancy handwork and stitching has adorned fashion since the Scythian culture estimated to be from the 5th to 3rd 
centuries BC.  The T’ang (618-967 AC) and the Ch’ing dynasty (1644-1911 AC) displayed elaborately decorated 
on garments with embroidery.  
 
During the Victorian era (1830-1890), beautiful stitching was a symbol of a person’s class and wealth. Collars, 
sleeves, and those bell-shaped floor-length skirts were brought to life with a third dimension of stitching, 
applique’, and stump work or raised work. 
 
The Edwardian era of fashion (1900-1910) also showed fancy stitching as a sign of elegance and a strict social 
rule worn by only the wealthy.  
 
The Industrial Revolution resulted in the development of commercial sewing and 
weaving machines. The mass production of textiles, fabric and yarns opened up the 
markets to a larger section of the population at a cheaper cost and in a faster time. The 
average person had access to more elaborate fabrics for showing off their handwork 
and stitching skills. 
 
During the Great Depression of 1929, purchasing commercially produced garments was 
less likely due to cost, lack of employment, and/or the closing of garment 
manufacturers. Hand stitching skills, often passed down from one generation to 
another were put to use. Color, texture, and style could be added to a drab house dress 
or hat to transform it to a dress suitable for a public outing.  
 
During the Model A Era, hand stitching was seen mostly on women’s and children’s clothes. Many household 
items were also decorated with hand stitching.  Stitching designs were the result of creative artisans using thread 
made of cotton, silk, wool, and even linen. Model A Era stitchers used various stitching techniques to add charm, 
glamor, elegance, and an element of desirability to their garments.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  

 

 Frederick Herrschner 1928 

Frederick Herrschner 1928 
Pictorial Patterns June 
1931   Delineator May 1931 
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MODEL	A	ERA	FASHION	AND	STYLE	

A Stitch in Time ……                  http://www.mafca.com  May 2022 

 

Embroidery is the use of thread to develop a design on fabric. A single color matching the fabric may be used or 
multiple colors to make the design come alive. Beads and sequins were incorporated with the embroidery to 
enhance the design, to add glamor, or to show off the stitching skill. Crystal beads were added to clothing and 
decorative items. Check out The Book of Crystal Flowers, 1st Edition by Hiawatha, Dritz-Traun Company, NY 1929 
 
Stump work is a three-dimensional stitching. The technique uses various 
thicknesses of threads to give different height of the embroidery. Animals, 
birds, and plants were common subjects. Many hats were designed with 
felt stump work on crown and brim.  
 
Trapunto is the art of creating raised designs of flowers, geometric designs 
and arches using batting under the flat fabric. Trapunto could be a smart 
stitching dimension on woman’s suit lapels, necklines, hats and cuffs of a 
daytime dress.  
 
Patchwork is the technique of joining pieces of fabric together with 
decorative embroidery stitches.  
 

 
 
Applique’ is the process of layering a fabric design 
on a foundation fabric with raw edges covered by 
thread of the same color to finish it. This technique 
lends itself to children’s clothes, a young woman’s 
afternoon dress, sporting attire, and some lingerie. 
The photo to the left shows a child’s cotton suit has 
a cute rabbit for summer fun.  
 
 
 
 

Silk ribbon embroidery results in an elegant spray of flowers, animals 
or an artistic design using silk ribbon instead of thread. Greater space 
is covered in a shorter time with this technique. Women’s 
undergarments as well as wedding attire would have this fancy style 
of stitching.  
 
    

Sears Roebuck Catalogue 1930 

Pictorial Patterns June 1930 
Delineator December 1930 

Example of Silk Ribbon Embroidery 
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A Stitch in Time ……                  http://www.mafca.com  May 2022 

 

 
 
Tatting is lace made with a small hand shuttle, thread, and skillful hands. This 
type of lace could be used on cuffs, collars, and afternoon dresses. Household 
items such as pillowcases and handkerchiefs were often treasured if they had 
tatting. In the photo to the left, the black dress with the white bertha collar has 
delicate tatting as lace around the collar and cuffs.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Picot edging appeared on summer frocks of sheer fabric requiring a fine edging, as 
did many pieces of alluring lingerie.  The hemlines of the summer frocks in the photo 
have a picot edging, done on a commercial machine.  
 
 
 
When you are working on a new garment add your own creativity. Add some contrasting color with a design, be 
bold to make a statement of your skill, make your Era Image garment worthy,  
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SATURDAY BREAKFAST August 8th TOURING UPDATE

We will meet at Hornes Motor Lodge on
the Gordon Highway just down toward North
Augusta from Shoney's, on Saturday August 8th
at 9:00 AM for breakfast then tour to Monroe
Wade's garage to see how his Roadster Pick-up
and Frank Knapp's Speedster are progressing.

With many regulars attending the AACA
National Meet in Spartanburg, SC this would be
an excellent time for first-timers to attend and
see what is going on.

The October tour to Millen has been called
off due to a conflict of dates with the Savannah
club. We will try to reschedule this tour at a
latter time.

For those of you wanting to tour, and tour
with a good group (via master tourer Dale
Gosa) we have been invited to join then Labor
Day Weekend in Thomasville for one of their
annual tours. See details elsewhere in this
newsletter.

AACA National Meet - Spartanburg, SC

On Saturday August 8th the Spartanburg,
SC Region of the AACA will host an AACA
National Meet. Many of our members will
attend. This will be your oppertunity to see
over 400 antique cars including 40 to 50 of our!' beloued Model A's. This is a easy drive up and
back in your modern car and will be well worth
the trip. Hope to see many of you there.

--i
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WILSAN WORLD
ARCADIA
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THE	SHADE	TREE	A’S	–	THIRTY	YEARS	AGO		
	

	
The	1985-2005	Shade	Tree	A’s	Newsletters	are	now	available	on	the	
Shade	Tree	A’s	website.		They	can	be	accessed	via	the	same	“button"	
as	the	other	Newsletters,	but	they	are	password	protected.	The	same	
password	used	 to	access	 the	member	 roster	 is	used	 to	access	 the	
Newsletters.	Thank	you	Dan	Perla	for	scanning	these	and	posting	on	
the	website.	
	
	

The	 August	 1992	 issue	 of	 the	 Shade	 Tree	 A's	
Newsletter	includes	a	story	behind	the	story	of	
a	 1930	 Deluxe	 Tudor,	 an	 article	 about	 the	
acquisition	 and	 restoration	 of	 Richard	
Dunevent's	 Tudor.	 [Who	 wrote	 this	 article?	
Who	is	the	"I"	in	the	article?	Ed.]	In	other	news,	
Frank	Knapp	was	 acknowledged	 for	 donating	
$250	to	the	"Design	the	Best	Body"	contest!	The	
book,	 The	 Fords:	 An	 American	 Epic,	 was	
reviewed.	For	the	campers	out	there,	an	article	
on	using	 the	automobile	 to	go	camping	 in	 the	
early	 1900's	may	 be	 interesting.	 Other	 books	
available	 at	 the	 time	 and	 advertised	 in	 the	
August	1992	Newsletter	include	a	biography	of	
Henry	 Ford	 titled	 The	 Wayward	 Capitalist,	
Automobiles	1906,	Auto	Manufacture	and	Inventing	the	Airplane.	Restoration	progress	was	reported	on	
Frank	Knapp's	1930	Town	Sedan	and	Speedster	and	Monroe	Wade's	red	pickup	truck.	
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Richard is masking his Model A bociy, getting it ready to spray, spring 1985

{

to painted, put a top on ti.:.e car, installed the
gas tank, etc. The Dunevents 1930 Tudor rvas
painted black with dual side mounts, and a
leluxe brown mohail interior x,as instaiied.
All this was completed just in time for the
1985 Fali South Gate GaSCar Shorv. The car
took Best of Show. That large handmade
trunk on the back carries a 12 volt to por,ver
the CB radio. Some have claimed that this
Model A is haunted. After it jumped forrvard

and "bit" the rear fendei' of Pete's 29' pickup on
the rvay to the Leah Bar-B-Q last year, I be-
lieved them. As I mentioned before this su,eet
running, classy lookin 30' Tudor is a standald
feature, but rve best be rvise to take care and
not to take her for g:'anite. We just don't know
rvhat \.{odel A she might bite next, but what w
do knorv is that you can count on seeing this
tudor Modei A Ford at any and ail club func-
tions.

r'-1 'o '.'.+Ft*H i'
-'e.-

Richard and Frankie Dunevent Cruzin'in the Thomson Christmas parade, 1g9l

SHADE TREE A'S
The Shade Tree A's is a nonprofil organization wilh membership

affiliations with MAFCA and MARC. The organization is dedicaled to the
preservation and the restoration of the Model A Ford Automobile and
supports membership in the national organization dedicated to the same
purpose.

Here we have the first prototype of the Ford
Victoria or "Vicki". Not many of these are
restored, mostly because of the prohibitive
the cost of the "wood Kit,,

This is the Original "Boat Tail Speedster,'.
This car is very fast, with the wind from the
stern

The above trvo body designs were submitted by the First Coast Model A Club of Jack-
sonville, FL. Hey you Shade Tree'ers the competition is getting heated. The "Drarv
The Best Body" Contest has been extended another month in order to give our club
designers time to fine tune their bodies. At this tirne ihre judges have decided that an
aerodSrnarnic drag coefficient rating on each entry rvill not be necessary, but if you
have preformed this computer modeling, go ahead and submit the data.

PRESIDENT
VICE PRESIDENT
TREASURER
SECRETARY
NA,TIONAL DIR.
BOARD OF DIR.

GARY STROEBEL
DAN STELLING
RICHARD DUNEVENT
JIM McPHERSON
LARRY KOMP
JIM MILLER
DON TURLEY

NEWS LETTER & TOUR BOOKLET STAFF
JIM McPHERSON
ED MELOAN
I.ARRY KOMP
MONROE WADE

AUGUST HAPPY BIRTHDAYS ! Bob Jones Jr., Ruel Martin, and Ben Oman Jr.
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TECHNICAL	TOPICS	
	Model	A	Ford	Paint	and	Pinstriping	

By	Jim	McPherson	
		
At	the	Model	A	Restorers	Club	National	Meet	this	year,	I	attended	a	seminar	on	Model	A	Paint	and	
Pinstriping,	 presented	 by	 Jim	Brand.	 Jim	 is	 THE	 expert	 on	 pinstriping	 the	Model	 A.	 I	 found	 the	
information	Jim	presented	to	be	most	interesting	and	enlightening	and	I	would	like	to	share	some	
of	that	information,	and	my	comments,	with	you.	
		
We	have	known	for	years	that	the	Ford	Motor	Company	used	“M”	numbers	to	identify	products	and	
to	 provide	 specifications	 for	 those	 products.	 Ford	 actually	 started	 using	 “M”	 numbers	 during	
production	of	the	Model	T.	Below	are	two	pages	of	“M”	numbers	and	the	name	associated	with	the	
number.	If	you	were	a	customer,	you	would	use	this	“M”	number	and	name	to	identify	the	product	
you	wanted.	If	you	were	a	manufacturer	who	wanted	to	supply	Ford	with	a	material,	you	would	use	
the	“M”	number	and	product	name	and	obtain	the	specification	associated	with	that	product.	This	
list	is	just	a	small	sampling	of	the	materials	Ford	used.	There	were	“M”	numbers	for	all	materials	
associated	with	manufacturing	the	Model	A,	and	other	Ford	products.	As	an	example,	for	Model	A	
upholstery	alone,	there	are	over	2,700	“M”	numbers.	
		
Let’s	take	a	look	at	some	“M”	numbers	I	find	fascinating.	For	those	of	you	who	have	restored	a	Model	
A,	when	removing	the	original	finish,	you	encountered	a	tough	to	remove	bonderizing	layer.	This	is	
the	 only	 product	 listed	 (at	 the	 top	 of	 the	 page)	which	 doesn’t	 have	 an	 “M”	 number.	 It	 is	 P-43.	
Elsewhere	in	the	list,	bonderizer	is	listed	as	M-160-B.	If	you	wanted	to	paint	your	carburetor,	you	
might	look	in	the	Model	A	Judging	Standards	and	Restoration	Guidelines	and	find	out	the	finish	was	
“dull	black”.	When	you	look	for	the	product	in	the	“M”	list,	you	find	M-117	Carburetor	Lacquer	–	One	
Coat	 Proposition	 (Carryover	 from	 “T”),	 and	 further	 down	 the	 list	 you	 find	 M-137	 Carburetor	
Pyroxylin	Lacquer	–	Pyroxylin	based	material	used	on	carb	bowls	and	gas	gauges-	replaces	M-117.	
The	M-117	entry	is	dated	04-02-24	indicating	its	use	on	the	Model	T,	and	the	M-137	entry	is	dated	
05-22-31,	indicating	a	change	near	the	end	of	Model	A	production.	Does	the	fact	that	M-137	is	listed	
as	“on	carb	bowls”	indicate	there	is	another	“M”	number	for	the	upper	carburetor	assembly,	and	
therefore	a	different	paint	specification?	Some	other	interesting	entries	from	the	“M”	list	include	M-
114	 used	 as	 the	 first	 coat	 on	 wire	 wheels,	 I	 thought	 they	 only	 had	 one	 coat	 of	 paint,	 M-127	
Upholstery	Cleaner,	also	can	be	used	for	tar	removal	(that	must	be	some	heavy	duty	product),	and	
many	more.	
		
The	two	pages	beginning	with	the	Ford	Motor	Company	heading	present	information	on	pinstriping,	
listing	the	“M”	numbers	for	various	colors	used	on	the	Model	A.	Of	interest	here	is	the	requirement	
for	using	a	#3	sword	striping	pencil	capable	of	striping	a	line	of	6	feet.	Jim	Brand	offered	that	a	#3	
striping	brush	was	large	enough	to	paint	a	house	with.	He	used	a	brush	three	times	smaller,	and	
hand	picks	them	from	a	company	in	Michigan	who	supplied	striping	brushes	to	Ford	during	the	
Model	A	era.	He	said	a	pinstriper	gets	to	know	his	brushes,	and	several	brushes	may	be	used	when	
applying	the	pinstripe	to	a	Model	A.	You	should	remember	that	the	Model	A	was	painted	with		
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TECHNICAL	TOPICS	
		

lacquer	paint,	and	the	enamel	striping	paint	like	we	use	today	would	lift	the	lacquer	body	paint,	thus	
a	fast	drying	lacquer	paint	was	used	for	pinstriping	.	An	example	of	the	paint	specification	is	given	
on	the	second	page.	Of	interest	here	is	the	striping	paint	should	cover	in	one	coat	and	air	dry	in	10	
minutes.	
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Member	Advertisements	
Deadline	for	submittal	–	20th	of	the	month	–	Send	submittals	to	newsletter@ShadeTreeAs.org	

	
FOR	SALE	
Larry	Brumfield	head.	Pictures	available.	Bought	several	years	ago	from	Larry	Brumfield.	Head	was	trued	

two	years	ago.	Came	as	a	5.2,	not	certain	after	leaving	the	machine	shop,	runs	good.	All	original	paper	
work,	$300	

Original	distributor	I	have	been	using	as	a	spare,	ready	to	drop	in.	$100	
Contact	Abbie	Prince	
	
	
	
	 		

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

Paid	Advertisements	
SHADE	TREE	A’S	NEWSLETTER	SPONSORS	

Our	thanks	to	the	following	sponsors!	Their	generosity	supports	this	Newsletter	and	the	
Shade	Tree	A's!	Please	remember	these	folks	when	you	need	a	service	they	offer.	And	

please,	tell	them	you	appreciate	their	support	of	our	Club!	 	
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